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27 June 2025 – Demonstrating its continued commitment to 

social responsibility and public health, the Philippine Statistics 

Authority (PSA) Zambales Provincial Statistical Office (PSO) 

actively participated in a Blood Donation Drive held on 27 June 

2025 at Ayala Mall, Subic Bay Freeport Zone, in collaboration 

with the Philippine Red Cross – Olongapo City Chapter. 

 

The activity was part of a wider community initiative to raise 

awareness about voluntary blood donation and help maintain 

an adequate supply of safe blood for local hospitals and 

emergency medical care. A total of seven (7) PSA Zambales 

personnel volunteered as blood donors during the event. 

 

“Participating in this life-saving initiative is one of the many 

ways we extend our public service beyond data collection,” said 

Norman L. Bundalian, Chief Statistical Specialist of PSA 

Zambales. 

 

All participating donors underwent proper health screening and safety 

protocols, in accordance with the standards set by the Department of Health 

(DOH) and the Philippine Red Cross. 

 

This meaningful engagement reflects PSA Zambales' commitment to being 

a responsive and responsible agency—one that contributes not only to 

statistical development and governance, but also to the well-being of the 

community it serves. 

 

Quick Links: 

 Website: https://rsso03.psa.gov.ph/zambales    

 Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/psazambales.official  

 

 
NORMAN L. BUNDALIAN 

Chief Statistical Specialist 

PSA Zambales participated in the Blood 

Donation Drive held on 27 June 2025 at Ayala 

Harbor Point Mall. 


